

Northwest District
Of the Connecticut Junior Soccer Association

August 21, 2024, Heritage Hotel, Southbury, CT

Attendees:  Mark Zaccagnini (Watertown), Dave Shannon (Litchfield), James Bishop and Nelson Dovale (New Milford), Karen Puskas (Shepaug), Dan McGuirk (Woodbury-Bethlehem),Jay Zalewski (Pomperaug), Stephani Genao (Highlander), Jen Gode (Terryville), Ian McDonald (Torrington), Jeffrey Hepp (Thomaston), Corrado Perugini (Disc Chair), Alex Mendoza (CT Impact),Chad Schaefer (New Fairfield),  Dave Brouillette (District Rep), Paul Maloney (VP) (Wolcott), Karen Puskas (Admin), Rich Zimmerman (League Commissioner).

Not in attendance:  Winchester United, Danbury, Brookfield, Northwest United

Call to order:  The meeting was called to order at 7:40 pm by Paul Maloney

Public Comment:  None

Minutes: June 2024 minutes motion for acceptance by Mark Zaccagnini (Watertown) and seconded by Dan McGuirk (Woodbury/Bethlehem).  All in favor, motion passed.

Treasurer’s Report:  Karen presented 24-25 Budget. James Bishop (New Milford) made a motion to accept the budget.  Chad Schaefer (New Fairfield) seconded.  All in favor.  Motion passed.  Other business has the District looking to break even for the current fiscal year.  Final report should be done by September.

Registrar Report:  New email for NWD Business:   sshakley@nwdcjsa.org
 
New players are being registered.  As of 8/20, 353 new players have had their proof of age validated.  We are still seeing some invalid proof of age (parents, hospital, doctor office) but the percentage has been low this fall.  Valid proof of age is Passport, Birth Certificate, Legal document (adoption).
 
27 teams have been submitted and approved for the fall.  If a team is playing in the SWD, please include “SWD” at the end of the team’s name.
 
When international proof of age is presented, instructions for US Soccer Process for International Clearance are sent to the registrars listed in the affiliation.
 
Roster Reminders:
· A roster must be the age of the oldest player listed on the roster.
· Residency in the NWD is a total of 2 out of town players.  This includes players in the district and outside the district.  Outside the district players will require the registrar to validate if there is a team in the players town of the age.
.
State Report:  Paul spoke about the referee program update in regards to state informing all referees to just give cards and don’t deal with any vocal confrontations. Cory suggested that maybe the state can look at having just the captains be able to speak with referees.

Referee Report:  John not present so no reports or updates.

Commissioner Report:  Rich presented the league divisions and teams for the fall.

New Business:  
Fines:  Clubs discussed the amount of money being charged for fines relating to add/drops for league team entry.  Several report it is excessive.  The District said they will review.

Handbook review:  James Bishop brought up the procedure for postponed games and Rich reviewed it.  It is stated in the handbook that both the home and visiting team need to contact the commissioner about a postponed game.

Affiliation:  All clubs need to have their affiliation up to date by September 1st to continue with insurance and good standing.

Roster freeze:  Roster freeze will be Wednesday, September 18th.

Volunteer Appreciation Dinner:  Holiday meeting and volunteer appreciation evening will be Wednesday, November 20th, 6:30 pm at the Heritage Hotel.  Each club is asked to bring 2-3 volunteers that have done outstanding service to their soccer community for recognition.

   Meeting adjourned at 8:55 pm

Respectfully submitted,
Karen Puskas
